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In this issue: Germany.
What are the main developments/events of charismatic renewal in the Roman Catholic Church in the European countries in the last 3 years? And how are young people under 35 years participating? Here is the report on the Catholic Charismatic Renewal (CCR) in Germany 2004-2007, by Christof Hemberger.
1. Main developments in CCR Germany in the last years: 

During the last few years the CCR in Germany has re-focused again on the topic “Charisms” and the use of Charisms again. We have been running some seminars on national level to encourage again the people in the prayergroups and the communities to focus again on charisms like prophecy and healing. The participant’s desire to make more use of the charisms and the surprising numbers of registrations did show to us the need to spend time and energy on these topics again. The topics and the input at our national conferences during this time also have been according to this aim (e.g.: “A prophetic people of God”).


In 2005 the National Service CCommittee (NSC) also has spent some time and energy to find and name again its vision as well as the goals and the strategies to make them come true. At each meeting since then we recalled this goals and tried to make them more visible. Some of the issues we talked have been: Fincances and Recources, Youth / Young People / Kids in the CCR, input and topics we should focus on again as well as the need of passing on leadership to the next generations. 

In 2006 the NSC decided to engage a further employed staff for a new “department”: “Leadership-training and support of regional leaders / teams”. It became more and more obvious to the NSC that this needs to be done by a person who is being sent in the name of the NSC and who also has the time to focus on this topics and therefore being available for the people and leaders in the regions. 

2. How young people are participating in the renewal and in the NSC: 

In Germany we do have a youth-NSC that is responsible for the national youth ministry. Most young people are involved in this youth ministry, mostly as staff and leaders. 

At the present time the leader and co-leader of the Youth-NSC are members of the NSC. 

Once a year the regional leaders of the national youth-ministry come together as “Youth-Council”, this meeting usually is held in the same house at the same time as the CCR-Council. So we are able to spend time together in reflection and prayer about and for the CCR as a whole. 

Christof Hemberger,

member of the German NSC and 

member of the European sub-committee of ICCRS
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